
Tooele City Council and
Tooele City Redevelopment Agency of Tooele City, Utah
Work Session Meeting Minutes

Date:  
Wednesday, April 20, 2016
Time:  
5:00 p.m.

Place:  
Tooele City Hall, Large Conference Room

90 North Main St., Tooele, Utah
City Council Members Present:

Chairman Brad Pratt
Scott Wardle

Dave McCall
Debbie Winn

Excused: Steve Pruden

City Employees Present:

Mayor Patrick Dunlavy

Glenn Caldwell, Finance Director
Roger Baker, City Attorney

Jim Bolser, Community Development and Public Works Director

Brian Roth, Parks and Recreation Director

Paul Hansen, City Engineer
Michelle Pitt, Recorder
Randy Sant, Redevelopment Agency Director

Minutes prepared by Michelle Pitt

1.  Open Meeting
Chairman Pratt called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.
2. Roll Call
Brad Pratt, Present

Scott Wardle, Present

Dave McCall, Present
Debbie Winn, Present 
Steve Pruden, Excused
3. Discussion:
· Resolution 2016-17 A Resolution of the Tooele City Council Consenting to the Mayor’s Appointment of Bucky Whitehouse as Fire Chief and Department Head of the Tooele City Fire Department for 2016-2017
Presented by Mayor Patrick Dunlavy
Mayor Dunlavy explained that although Bucky Whitehouse had already been sworn in earlier this year, this Resolution will formalize the appointment of the fire chief.  The Charter specifically states that the Mayor selects and recommends the fire chief, with approval from the Council.  From now on, the fire department will have their elections and give three names to the Mayor for consideration.  The Mayor will select one of the three, then bring that name to the Council for approval.  

· Resolution 2016-18 A Resolution of the Tooele City Council Amending the Tooele City Fee Schedule
Presented by Brian Roth
Mr. Roth stated that the fee schedule had been changed several months ago to add a few new services, such as placing headstones, and associated fees.  During the implementation of the new services, it was discovered that the cemetery does not have the resources to perform the services.  There are businesses that do this type of service; it is not the cemetery's specialty to place the headstones.  It is Mr. Roth’s recommendation that these services and fees be taken out of the fee schedule.
· Resolution 2016-19 A Resolution of the Tooele City Council Authorizing the Mayor to Sign a Contract with Broken Arrow, Inc. for the 1100 West (Utah Avenue to Vine Street) Roadway and Utility Improvements Project
Presented by Paul Hansen
Chairman Pratt thanked Mr. Hansen for the meeting that was held with the residents affected by this project, and his patience in explaining the project to the residents.  
Mr. Hansen explained that the City had put this project out for bid for the reconstruction of 1100 West between Utah Avenue and Vine Street.  The existing right-of-way is 60 feet, fence to fence.  The City’s master plan calls for an 84 foot right-of-way width.  The project will install curb and gutter, culinary water, sanitary sewer and storm water facilities.  Inlets will be added to collect the storm water so that it can appropriately be guided out.  All the work is in the public way so it doesn't require acquisition of land.  Mr. Hansen went on to say that the City is affording property owners an opportunity to stub water to vacant property.  If property owners choose to redevelop, the road won't have to be torn up to install those utilities.  The City has asked the property owners to sign a letter allowing the City to be on their property to stub those utilities.  Mr. Hansen said that property owners were told that there is no cost to them for the costs of the road, however, the City reserves the right to recoup the costs of the improvements if owners decide to  redevelop their property.  There are several individual properties which abut 1100 West, but there only 13 individual property owners.  Nine of the 13 attended the meeting.  Mr. Hansen felt it was a very productive meeting.   
Mr. Hansen stated that the City received five bidders for this project.  The lowest responsible responsive bidder was Broken Arrow.  The City recommends this project be awarded to them.  The lowest four bids were within 5% of each other.  The project should begin within the next 2-3 weeks and should be complete by the end of the summer.  The Mayor stated that the City is using funds appropriated from the legislature for the road reconstruction, and City funds for the waste water, water and storm drain.  
Chairman Pratt again expressed appreciation to Mr. Hansen for the way he conducted the meeting with the residents.  Chairman Pratt felt that the residents came to the meeting with a misunderstanding, but left happy.

· Water and Road Projects
Presented by Paul Hansen
Mr. Hansen presented a summary of upcoming projects the City would like to do:

Road C funds:  with the portion of the gas tax that the city receives, there is $1.4 million that can be used for road projects.  This does not include the additional tax the City should receive from the county for the new tax that was implemented.  The City would like to do 400,000 square feet of roadway overlay, to include some main roads such as Valley View, Bench View, and Cedar Crest; reconstruct 400 North to help reduce the crown, and some cul de sacs and small roads on the south end of the town; and nearly 2.9 million square feet of roadway that the City wants to slurry seal, which helps extend the roads.  The slurry seal project go out for bid next week.  

Waterline projects:  there are five streets in town where there are failing water systems and very brittle lines.  These include 100 South and 200 South, west of Main Street, Valley View, and 5th Street.  The line up to Tank 5 is having water pressure surge problems, to extend that line.  The City would also like to reseal the exterior surface on Tank 5, replace five large user meters, and put out for bid the irrigation connection in the cemetery.  The irrigation connection would allow the City to convert to culinary water when irrigation is not available.  The City is estimating $1.4 million for these projects.  Mr. Hansen explained that some of these costs will be offset by about $360,000 from UDOT.
Some time ago, the City replaced two old sewer man holes by the old wastewater treatment plant, because they were collapsing due to sewer gases.  The City would like to replace the next two sewer man holes in that area.  

There is a large diameter storm drain line on Broadway that needs to be replaced.  This is in the planning stages and may not be able to be done this year.  The cost of this project is estimated at $750,000 to $800,000 which will be funded by the storm drain fund.  

Mayor Dunlavy added that the City is on a road management program that helps preserve the roads and helps the City not spend as much.  The City has been following this program for some time, with Mr. Hansen's help.  
· Extension of an Option with Windy Mountain LLC

Presented by Randy Sant

Mr. Sant stated that he was contacted by Dave Saby who wanted to know if the City was interested in extending the option with them for one more year.  Mathew Arbshay has passed away, and his property needs to get through the probate process.  Windy Mountain has had meetings with some of the property owners, and need to meet with other family members.  Mr. Sant recommended that the City extend the option.  The cost to Windy Mountain is $1,000.  The Council agreed to extend the option.

· Sale of Property to Steadman’s

Presented by Randy Sant

Mr. Sant stated that when the sale of the property was discussed, the City offered $372,000.  This included some of the costs of preparing the property.  Steadman's said that in a previous conversation they had with the City, the City offered the property at $340,000.  Steadman’s have requested that, based on that previous conversation, the City sell the property for $340,000.  Given the impact that this property has on the City with sales tax, Mr. Sant and the Mayor feel that the City should honor the previous price of $340,000.  This property should close within the next two weeks.  Mr. Baker asked if the City was absorbing some of its own costs, such as attorney fees, special improvements, etc., and if the new Steadman’s purchase price would be the same as what the RDA paid for the property.  Mayor Dunlavy stated that some of the additional costs involved the properties around it.  Mr. Sant said that yes, the City would absorb some of its own costs, and that Steadman’s was paying the RDA what it cost the RDA to purchase the property.  Mr. Baker asked whether Steadman’s were assuming the cost of excavation work that the RDA had previously agreed to do.  Mr. Sant answered that Steadman's agreed to take that responsibility on which will save the City money.  The Council would like to honor the $340,000 price.  Mr. Sant stated that he would amend the agreement and move forward with the sale.  Mr. Baker clarified that this agreement was approved by the City Council by Resolution previously.   

4. Close Meeting to Discuss Litigation and Property Acquisition
Councilman Wardle moved to close the meeting.  Councilwoman Winn seconded the motion.  The vote was as follows:  Councilwoman Winn “Aye,” Councilman McCall “Aye,” Councilman Wardle “Aye,” and Chairman Pratt “Aye.”  

Those in attendance during the closed session were:  Glenn Caldwell, Roger Baker, Jim Bolser, Mayor Patrick Dunlavy, Paul Hansen, Brian Roth, Michelle Pitt, Jim Webster, Councilwoman Winn, Councilman McCall, Councilman Wardle, and Chairman Pratt.  
No minutes were taken on these items.
5. Adjourn
Councilwoman Winn moved to adjourn the meeting.  Councilman McCall seconded the motion.  The vote was as follows:  Councilwoman Winn “Aye,” Councilman McCall “Aye,” Councilman Wardle “Aye,” and Chairman Pratt “Aye.”  
The content of the minutes is not intended, nor are they submitted, as a verbatim transcription of the meeting.  These minutes are a brief overview of what occurred at the meeting.
Approved this 4th day of May, 2016
___________________________________________________ 

Brad Pratt, Tooele City Council Chair
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